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of  the  plants  collected  there,  was  given  in  Wilder  Hall  on  the  evening
of  the  29th.  The  assembling  of  the  local  floras  of  Vermont  was  a
distinctive  feature  of  the  meeting.  This,  led  by  Mr.  J.  G.  Underwood,
is  preparatory  work  on  the  new  Flora  of  Vermont  which  will  be  issued
in  the  not  far  distant  future.

Bulletin  No.  7  of  the  Club  will  be  issued  some  time  in  June.
The  summer  meeting  of  the  Club  will  probably  be  held  in  Franklin

and  Berkshire  at  several  ponds  and  bogs  in  that  vicinity,  the  last  week
in  July,  with  a  lengthening  of  the  trip  to  Lakes  Memphremagog  and
Willoughby  for  those  so  inclined.

The  officers  of  the  Club  are:  President,  Dr.  Ezra  Brainerd,
Middlebury;  Vice-President,  Mr.  W.  W.  Eggleston,  United  States
Department  of  Agriculture,  Washington,  D.  C;  Secretary,  Prof.
George  P.  Burns,  University  of  Vermont,  Burlington;  Treasurer,
Mrs.  Nellie  F.  Flynn,  Burlington;  Editor,  Mr.  George  L.  Kirk,'
Rutland;  Librarian,  Miss  Phoebe  M.  Towle,  Burlington.

Burlington,  Vermont.

Vermont  Botanical  Club,  Summer  Meeting.—  The  annual
joint  summer  meeting  of  the  Vermont  Botanical  and  Bird  Clubs  will
be  held  on  Thursday  and  Friday,  July  25  and  26,  at  Franklin,  Vermont,
in  the  Northwest  corner  of  the  State.  The  shores  of  a  large  pond,
and  the  flora  of  three  cedars  bogs  unknown  in  great  measure  to  the
botanists  of  the  state,  form  the  greatest  attractions.  It  has  been
felt  that  the  Botanical  Club  should  explore  some  of  the  more  unknown
parts  of  the  State  before  the  publication  of  the  revised  Flora  of  Ver-
mont.  After  the  meeting  there  will  be  opportunity  for  any  who
wish,  to  join  in  a  trip  to  Lake  Memphramagog  at  Newport,  and  the
wild  lands  about  Island  Pond  in  the  Northeast  part  of  the  State.
Persons  interested  in  this  meeting  should  communicate  with  one
of  the  members  of  the  joint  Committee.

Jay  G.  Underwood,  Hartland,  Vt.
Prof.  George  H.  Perkins,  Burlington,  Vt.
Miss  Delia  I.  Griffin,  St.  Johnsbury,  Vt.

Josselyn  Botanical  Society.—  The  eighteenth  annual  meeting
of  the  Josselyn  Botanical  Society  of  Maine  will  be  at  Gardiner*
August  7,  1912,  for  three  days'  work  in  the  field.  Hotel  rates  will  not



Underwood, Jay Gove, Perkins, George H., and Griffin, Delia Isabel. 1912. 
"Vermont Botanical Club, Summer Meeting." Rhodora 14, 162–162. 

View This Item Online: https://www.biodiversitylibrary.org/item/14485
Permalink: https://www.biodiversitylibrary.org/partpdf/187787

Holding Institution 
Missouri Botanical Garden, Peter H. Raven Library

Sponsored by 
Missouri Botanical Garden
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